From: publicaccess@cherwell-dc.gov.uk [mailto:publicaccess@cherwell-dc.gov.uk]

Sent: 11 July 2011 18:44

To: Public Access DC Comments; Paul Ihringer

Subject: PublicAccess for Planning - Application Comments (11/00114/F)

PublicAccess for Planning  - Application Comments (11/00114/F)

"Graham Porcas" has used the PublicAccess for Planning website to submit their comments on a Planning Application.  You have received this message because you are the Case Officer for this application or because this is a designated mailbox for PublicAccess comments submissions.

Comments were submitted at 11/07/2011 18:44:00 from 

Application Summary

-------------------

Application Number: 11/00114/F

Address:

Wincote

Cow Lane

Steeple Aston

Oxfordshire

OX25 4SG

Proposal:

Demolition in part of existing main house and outbuildings and the erection of a new residential dwelling

Case Officer:

Paul Ihringer

Customer Details

----------------

Name:

Graham Porcas

Address:

36 Grange Park

Steeple Aston

Oxfordshire

OX25 4SR

Customer objects to the Planning Application.

Comments:

I have just become aware of this proposed development and am surprised that such plans, which strongly influence our village, are allowed to progress so far in secret. I do not believe the proposal has anything to do with developing a family house and is a purely commercial development, which we do not require. There is a desperate need in the village for low cost housing for our young families, which is being ignored whilst spurious developments like this are apparently supported behind closed doors against all publicised council objectives for maintaining local communities and controlling speculative commercial development. If it is intended for family use only then it should be rejected on the grounds of poor taste, it is certainly totally out of keeping with any other family property in the village and is a hideous waste of what was once an attractive building.

This whole affair reeks of improper behaviour and the application should be rejected.

On a practical note, the village already suffers from traffic problems for large vehicles and the access required for a project such as this will cause many safety issues, particularly around Cow Lane and the Paines Hill/Fir Lane/North Side junction where safety is already of concern.

The extra traffic resulting from the proposed parking facilities once completed will also add to this problem and make walking down Cow Lane unnecessarily dangerous where there is no pavement. As this was the reason for rejection of the last proposal for low cost housing in the village, it is difficult to understand how it can be justified in this case. Furthermore, the access from Wincote into Cow Lane is blind resulting in traffic exiting having to come into Cow Lane without sight of other users. With the few cars using the lane at present, this is already a problem but with the increased use that the incredible number of cars apparently required for this "family house" this problem will become unacceptable.
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